
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD MINUTES
SPECIAL MEETING
NOVEMBER 15, 2022
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Tuesday, November 15th, 2022. Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order at the Town Hall at 7:00 PM with a salute to the flag, led by audience member Doreen Brown.
Roll call: 
Wendy Burton – present



Margaret Fallon – present
Anne Arent – present

Nathan Lavertue - present



Frank Pepe – present

This Special Meeting was called in order to adopt the budget for 2023.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: Steve Gotovich, 149 Layton Road – as the Assessor, thanked the Bard for their work on this budget, and helped with only a small part of it.  He added that it is a good budget and likes the colored lines on the last page.  Reducing the tax levy by 1% is admirable with the 8% inflation rate.

Town Clerk Bell read three letters, from Mary Weinberger, Paul Coughlin and Carl Merritt, that were sent in support of the Supervisor’s pay increase.

Steve Gotovich – added that he had been a Town Board member in the 1980’s and thought then that the supervisor position should have been making at least $30,000 then. An argument can be made that you won’t attract quality people to do the job that has so many responsibilities.  It was said for many years, “not this year…” but now is the time and is in support of this salary increase for the position of supervisor.

MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to accept the agenda.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. 2023 PRELIMINARY BUDGET: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Anne Arent, to adopt the Preliminary Budget as the Final Adopted Budget for 2023.  No changes have been made since the Public Hearing was held other than to make the correction for the Library tax levy.  Lengthy discussion ensued among the Board members regarding the salaries, and in particular, the supervisor’s salary.  A vote on the Budget was then called for by Supervisor Burton:  Wendy Burton – yes; Anne Arent, - yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Nathan Lavertue – yes; Frank pepe – no.  Motion carried.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: Steve Gotovich – spoke again about the whole budget process and the procedures to create a budget, and changes in procedures could be done in the future.  Struggles are good when working on this; if all went smoothly, it could raise suspicions.  Supervisor Burton added that she believed it was a task of the Town Board to do salaries, not outsource the work.  Steve then mentioned a spreadsheet that either the County Clerks had done, or the County bookkeepers.  Frank Pepe mentioned that one of the pages in the budget document had all of the salaries listed, including the Supervisor’s.


With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 7:36 PM was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

